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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours,  

As part of planned maintenance, we are replacing the roof on the heritage-listed Building G at 
Hunters Hill Public School.  

The roof works will include removing old roof slate and replacing this with new roof slate. Building 
G will be closed, except for the canteen which will remain open.  

Temporary fencing and scaffolding are planned to be installed on Monday 25 August 2025, with 
works starting in the coming weeks. It is expected that these works will continue through Term 4 
until around the end of October 2025, weather and site conditions permitting. 

Temporarily relocated services 

 Outside of school hours (OOSH) services will relocate temporarily and operate from Building 
F for the duration of the roof works. While the transition has started, the OOSH will open in 
Building F as of Monday 25 August 2025. 

 The uniform shop will relocate temporarily and operate from Building A, from Thursday 21 
August 2025 for the duration of the roof works. Uniform shop orders will continue as usual, 
with online orders fulfilled and sent to the students’ classroom or the office for parent or 
carer collection.  

The staff carpark will be used by contractors during the works, and staff will temporarily use 
alternate on-site and surrounding parking options. 

Work hours are between 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 7 am to 1 pm weekends, in line with 
NSW Environment Protection Authority and local council guidelines. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our 
highest priorities.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 


